
 

PATTERSON BOOSTER CLUB 
261 NE Lenox Street, Hillsboro OR  97124 
(503) 844-1380 
Pattersonboosterclub@gmail.com 
Tax ID 93-1307592 

 
Our Mission is to promote the educational welfare, safety, and well being of the Patterson Elementary Community. 

 

Patterson Booster Club Meeting 

Jun 2, 2016 

Attendance: Janamarie Elison, Sheena Radel, Ivy Myers, Mindy Mellom, Holly Sehorn, Jen Crosby, Christina 

Webb, Brooke Blanchard, Cristy Grad, Erin Mason, Neill Twigg 

 

Welcome 

 

Recent Event Updates:  

• Treasurer Report on Bonus Funds Teachers thankful, but has been a bit of a mess, with teachers over 
spending, Treasurer doesn’t think a Bonus Method is a great idea for future years 

• Mr Twigg PE needs Proposal PE increasing hours in 2017-18 year, Current School Budget for PE $75, 
is hoping to up that to $200, BLAST using equipment, Neill will try to contact BLAST about helping to 
replenish equipment, Asking for additional $600 to original $200 to equal $1000 (when incl $200 from 
school) on an annual basis to replenish current supplies worn out & to purchase future assets/equipment 
that we currently don’t have and that he currently borrows from other schools. Items mentioned include: 
Headset for PE Teacher to not have to yell across gym @$150, Pop-up Nets since PE starts right away 
in morning doesn’t have class prep time since kids are in the gym until just before for morning line up 
@ $130ea, wants 6, Needs new pump for Omnikin Ball, Needs replacement dodgeballs/softballs @ 
$30ea, many already ductaped to stay together, Needs Foam Bowling Pins to decrease dangers from 
hitting kids with current hard plastic ones during activities, Needs new batting tees (was planning to 
build own to save cost using pvc & insulation method), Needs additional Co-op games to encourage 
more working together to coincide with PE curriculum, Wants Pedometers for kids, Wants Heart Rate 
station to show kids heart rate better, Needs Stop Watches, Borrowing a lot of equipment from other 
schools, would like to have own set so can be used however often needed. Willing to give excess balls, 
like soccer, play balls, bballs to Recess as exchange for funds. Willing to give additional Everybody 
Loves PE certificates to Auction Sales as help for funds. Discussed reducing money spent on Poster 
Pictures so current $200 can be spent more on equipment. Discussed changing the Panther Dash from 
Art Run to PE Equipment Run. Decided to give $600 Bonus for this year, to be used before school year 
over. Will return to Nov PBC Mtg to see how Panther Dash did for future funds. Will pass balls along to 
Recess. Voted 9 Yes, 0 No 

• Restaurant Night-Burgerville May 24th, $357.63, Vote on use 
Possible Options: Recess? (Last yr Thank you to Mrs. Shapland, worked whole time, but Recess received no extras) 
PE? $100 Bonus to Recess to cover $50 over and $50 new bballs, will use PE balls too. Voted 10 yes, 0 no. 
Other Options? Save toward future budgets? Remaining Funds to go into budget to be used toward PE Bonus as well. 

• Moms-n-Muffins-May 12 7-7:40a, estimated 450 ppl, great turn out, need more tables, muffins almost 
exact Next year suggestion was to ¼ some muffins in the beginning so people can choose to take ½ or ¼ 
based on how much they think they or their child will eat, to reduce waste and to allow current 18 
dozen? to cover head count, as this year we had to ¼ right at the end for last 30 ppl, but ended up that 
many of those went back to finish off ¼ pieces to receive a total of ½. Did purchase 2 extra dozen in 
final moments, but they arrived late and weren’t really needed, so only given to volunteers and sold back 
to Emily & JM. 



• 2016-17 Elections-Review New Board Christina Webb Restaurant Night Coordinator asked about how 
many Restaurant Nights we can do? Said she could run with it, but needs to not be a Community Event 
(where teachers serve etc), but a Fundraiser (where people go as desired with flier to show PBC to 
receive funds), will be working on McMenamin’s for next year. JM concerned with pushing too many 
Fundraisers, but will let Christina run with it as desired. 

• 2016-17 Calendar-1 minor change Bingo Night from 28th to 21st due to annual conflicts with Scouting 
Events No complaints to this change, except Emily Mack not available so JM will head this event up. 

 

Upcoming Events: 
• Field Day-Still need helpers for 5-6 grade time slots, Sno-Cones Needs (Emily? Prepped and ready), Signups-

another email? VC sent, Fliers? No fliers, but have times for each grade go out in BLAST on Monday before 

event, Mrs. Neville notified. 

 

New Business & Follow Up: 

• Nicole-report on Logan’s LAX fundraisers Not in attendance 

 

Other Fundraising: 

● Amazon affiliate link, School Year to Date (7/1-5/31/16): $1,473.01 Brooke Blanchard volunteered to be 

Coordinator for Advertising Amazon. Heather Brown volunteered to be Coordinator for Scrip Nov Order again. 

 

Treasurer Report 

• 2015-16 Budget Review Looking at rolling $13k - $8k Art in Residency = $5k excess (not incl req $5k) 

• 2016-17 Budget-Review Changes (Need to pull taxes out of Club accts and start a new Tax acct) Have 
money to give to PE budget, but want to wait for Panther Dash to really see what #’s are, especially as 
we have already raised Total Budget Expenses to include $15 per child for next yr Teacher Funds. Did 
not raise Recess for next year. 

 

Principal Comments 

• Extra Budget $ Report (Mrs. Neville)- 
Art in Residency Yes, we made it in, but are playing phone tag about what classes to do. Need to review 
curriculums to see what type of classes fit what grade best. Mrs. Neville hoping to use Nicole Butterer 
(Art Club Volunteer) to help in coordination with Art in Residency Group. 

 

New Chair Coordinators Conferences 

• T-Shirts Passed off to Erin Mason 

• Dinner Dance (Patterson Family Social) next Thurs? Mtg with Ivy Myers, Jordan Dunn, Laruen Smith 
& JM on Thurs, Jun 9, 9:30 

• Auction Passed off to JM 


